BIE MSAA, Science, & Benchmark Science Assessment

DATA INTERACTION REPORTING USER GUIDE



cognia



Cognia is a registered trademark of Cognia, Inc. The Cognia logo is a trademark of Cognia, Inc. All rights reserved.

© 2024 eMetric, LLC. This document, including all attachments, contains the proprietary and confidential information of eMetric. It is not to be distributed to any party without the explicit written consent of eMetric.

iTester is a registered trademark of eMetric LLC.

Version Control

Version	Date	Author	Change Description
1.0	08/06/2024	eMetric	Created support documentation per requirements
			discussion with Cognia and BIE.

DI REPORTING USER GUIDE

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION	5
TECHNICAL SUPPORT	5
ACCESSING REPORTING	6
HIGH LEVEL NAVIGATION OPTIONS	6
RECENT REPORTS	
SAVED REPORTS	7
SHARED REPORTS	8
ACCESSING SHARED REPORTS	
DOWNLOAD REPORTS	
DOWNLOAD CENTER	
CREATED BY ME	
CREATED FOR ME	
CONTROL PANEL	
USER ACTIVITY	
USER ACTIVITY (SUMMARY)	
MULTI-STATE ALTERNATE ASSESSMENT (MSAA)	
MSAA (ALTERNATE ASSESSMENT) REPORTS	
GENERATING A REPORT	
NAVIGATING A REPORT	
VIEWING STUDENT REPORTS	
USING STUDENT SEARCH	
VIEWING DATA TOOLS REPORTS	
SUMMARIZE	
DISTRIBUTE	
CROSS TABULATION	
SCATTER PLOT	
CUSTOMIZATION OPTIONS	
DISPLAY	
ORGANIZATION	
STATS	
DISAGGREGATE	
SUPPRESSION	
FIELDS	
SCORES	
SEARCH	

DI REPORTING USER GUIDE

FILTER	
SCIENCE ASSESSMENT	
SCIENCE ASSESSMENT REPORTS	
GENERATING A REPORT	
NAVIGATING A REPORT	
VIEWING STUDENT REPORTS	
USING STUDENT SEARCH	
VIEWING DATA TOOLS REPORTS	
SUMMARIZE	
DISTRIBUTE	
CROSS TABULATION	
CUSTOMIZATION OPTIONS	
DISPLAY	
ORGANIZATION	
STATS	
DISAGGREGATE	
SUPPRESSION	
FIELDS	
SCORES	
SEARCH	
FILTER	
SCIENCE BENCHMARK ASSESSMENT	50
BENCHMARK ASSESSMENT REPORTS	
GENERATING A REPORT	51
NAVIGATING A REPORT	
VIEWING STUDENT REPORTS	
VIEWING DATA TOOLS REPORTS	
SUMMARIZE	
DISTRIBUTE	
SCATTER PLOT	
CUSTOMIZATION OPTIONS	
DISPLAY	
FIELDS	61
SCORES	61
FILTER	
SEARCH	



INTRODUCTION

BIE Science Assessment and MSAA (Multi-State Alternate Assessment) reports are provided by the Data Interaction reporting platform. Users have the ability to search for, view, and analyze student records and results.

Users can use the search feature to find records for an individual student or use the roster view to look at all students within a school. The data tools provided in Data Interaction allows a user to review common analytics such as summary statistics, distribution frequencies, cross-tabs, and scatterplots.

In addition to the student level results displayed in the roster and individual student reports, summary level information will be provided. In the summary reports, users will have the ability to disaggregate results and view statistics in graphical views.

TECHNICAL SUPPORT

If you experience any difficulty using the portal, contact Cognia Technical Support at bietechsupport@cognia.org or (800) 887-7027 or use the <u>live chat link</u> on the <u>Cognia BIE Science</u> <u>Assessment Help and Support Site</u>.

For questions about the installation of the kiosk, contact Cognia Technical Support at <u>bietechsupport@cognia.org</u> or 1 (800) 887-7027.

For questions about the test administration or other technical information, contact the Cognia Help Desk at <u>bietechsupport@cognia.org</u> or 1 (800) 877-7027.

For questions or information regarding BIE Science Assessment policy and testing procedures, contact the <u>Bureau of Indian Education: U.S. Department of the Interior</u> at <u>aurelia.shorty@bie.edu</u>.



ACCESSING REPORTING

Data Interaction can be accessed by selecting the Reporting component in **BIE Science Assessment Portal**.



Access to Reporting is granted based on your assigned role and organization(s). Refer to the Roles & Responsibilities table in the *Portal User Guide*, which is available on the <u>Cognia BIE Science Assessment</u> <u>Help and Support Site</u>.

HIGH LEVEL N	IAVIGATION OPTIONS	
1 Bureau of 2 Back to BIE Scier	at the interior Indian Education	3 shared Report 4 cownload 5 Help 17 6 stared Reports Demo User 7
Program:	MSAA (Alternate Assessment)	Last Name Logout
Report:	Performance Summary View	

- 1. The BIE icon serves as a Home link. This link will redirect you to the reporting home page.
- 2. The "Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal" link will redirect you back to the BIE Science Assessment Portal home page.
- 3. Shared Reports: This button will open Shared Reports, containing any reports shared with your organization.
- Download Center: This button will open the Download Center, containing pre-loaded pdf files of paper Individual Student Reports and other large pdf files that have been processed for download to your workstation ("queued pdfs").
- 5. Help: This button will open a new window containing the BIE MSAA and Science Assessment Reporting User Guide.
- 6. Saved Reports: This button will open the Saved Reports menu.
- 7. User Dropdown Menu: This button will provide access to the Control Panel and the logout link.



RECENT REPORTS

Click on the **Recent** icon Recent in the top right corner of the Reporting home page to view a list of recently viewed reports. You can select a recent report to jump to the view as described. The program, report title, and list of the columns last viewed will display.



Note: Recent reports are temporarily saved based on the program and report type. For example, if you view a Student List report for a specific test and then later view a Student List report for a different test, when you click on Recent Reports you will see only the most recent version of the Student List report. When you change the criteria (grade) on a report type, it will overwrite the previous report.

SAVED REPORTS

You can save your Report by clicking on the **Save** icon in the top right corner of the report. To save a report, first select a folder or add a new folder. Then, name the report and click **Save**. Clicking outside the box or on the save icon will close the window and cancel the save action.

Options	Save	Download	Roster	Student
S	•	b		
			_	
			Sav	e
			ē i	Ì
	Options	Options Save	Options Save Download	Options Save Download Roster

Once the report has been saved, it can be retrieved from any device if you are logged in to the portal with the same credentials. To retrieve a saved report, click on the **Saved Reports** icon button in the top right section of the page. You will see a list of saved report names; click on the report name and the desired report will open.

DI REPORTING USER GUIDE

cognia



Note: You are also able to delete reports from the same window by clicking on the trash can icon

SHARED REPORTS

Reports can be shared with users within the organization(s) to which you have access. To share a report, navigate to any report and customize it as desired, for example, you can add statistics and/or fields and disaggregate a Summary Report, as shown in the example below:

										meth 🖸					
Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Performance Summary View: MSAA (Alternate Assessment), Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1, 2024, Grade 3											Options Saw	E Download	Table	Chart	Transp
	English Language Arts					Mathematics									
Group		Admin Grade Enrolled		Tested	ested Average Scale Score	Level 1 %	Level 1 Level 2 % %	vel 2 Level 3 % %	Level 4	Tested	Average Scale Score	Level 1 Lev	Level 2	vel 2 Level 3 % %	Level 4 %
			Enrolled										%		
Group	Admin	Grade	Linoneu		0						0				
Group yber City School 1-SCHCC1	Admin 2024	Grade 3	2	2	1232	100	0	0	0	2	1235	50	50	0	0
Group /ber City School 1-SCHCC1 Jale	Admin 2024 2024	Grade 3 Grade 3	2	2	1232 1230	100 100	0	0	0	2	1235 1236	50 0	50 100	0	0
Group yber City School 1-SCHCC1 Vale iemale	Admin 2024 2024 2024	Grade 3 Grade 3 Grade 3 Grade 3	2 1 1	2 1 1	1232 1230 1233	100 100 100	0 0 0	0	0	2 1 1	1235 1236 1234	50 0 100	50 100 0	0 0 0	0

Save the report as described in the section above. From the **Saved Reports** window, click on the **share icon**.

DI REPORTING USER GUIDE

cognia

		X Options	Save	Download	Roster	Studen
Folder:	My Saved Reports		•	C1		
Save this	s report as :					
My Ne	w Saved Report				Save	•
III De	mo Save Report			-		í

A window will open showing organizations with whom you can share the saved report. Choose any or all **organizations** with whom you want to share the report and click **Share**.

	>
Organization	1 selected (clear)
Q Search	
✓ Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1	
Cyber City School 2-SCHCC2	

Note: A success message will display once a report has been shared

		100
	You have successfully shared a report!	
Orgar	nization) selected
Q	Search	
Cyb	per City School 1-SCHCC1	
Cyb	per City School 2-SCHCC2	



ACCESSING SHARED REPORTS

Once the report has been shared, users within the organizations you shared with will be able to access the report.

Once a user logs in, they can access reports shared with their organization(s) by clicking on Shared Reports in the upper right-hand corner of the header. Upon clicking, a box will oepn that provides a list of reports that have been shared with the user's organization(s). The desired report may be retrieved by clicking on the report name.



DOWNLOAD REPORTS

Ŧ	
- Ť-	

To download a report, click on the **Download** icon ^{Download} at the top of the report. A pop-up box will appear allowing you to select between three formats (PDF, CSV, or Excel), type your Report Name, select your Layout, and choose which pages to appear. Once your selections are made, click the Download button.

Download	• PDF CSV	EXCEL
Report Name	report	
Layout	Landscape Po	rtrait
Pages	Current Page	All Custom



DOWNLOAD CENTER

Queued PDF is a feature that allows the user to download several PDFs at a single time. When the download report icon is selected after generating a report, the Download Report box will appear.

Download	PDF CSV	EXCEL	
Report Name	report		
Layout	• Landscape	Portrait	
Pages	• Current Page	All	

When downloaded, if the number of records is greater than 200 for a Roster report, or greater than 100 for Individual Student Reports, you will receive a message like the one below.

Your report will be available in the Download Center within 24 hours.

CREATED BY ME

To access the report, click on the Download Center button in the upper right corner of the portal home page to navigate to the **Download Center**. The **Created By Me** table will appear.

Back to BIE Science As	sessment Portal			
Download Cent	er Created By Me Cre	eated For Me		
	Report Name	Status	Date	Pages
P	report	finished	05/24/2022 17:43:58	26

Click the 🖹 button to download the generated PDFs to your computer. Open the downloaded file to view your PDFs.

DI REPORTING USER GUIDE



CREATED FOR ME

In the **Download Center**, the **Created For Me** tab will provide ISR pdfs available to download at the school level for all students. To access, click the **Created For Me** tab in the **Download Center** and the following report table will appear.

Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Download Center Creat	ed By Me Created F	or Me	
	Program:	MSAA (Alternate Assessment)	
	Report:	Individual Student Report 🔹	
	Year:	• 2024 2023 2022	
	Organization	n: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1	
	Q Search	within Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1	
	• Cyber Cit	y 5010011-504001	
			Download

After selecting your report parameters, click on Download. A message will appear indicating that the download will begin automatically, and the report will be downloaded to your computer. Open the downloaded file to view the pdfs.

DI REPORTING USER GUIDE

cognia



CONTROL PANEL

The **Control Panel** provides access to Data Interaction user activity reports. These reports allow users to see who at their organization has been accessing online reporting and the number and types of reports they are viewing for a given time period.. To navigate to the **Control Panel**, select the user drop-down in the top right corner of the page and click **Control Panel**.



U.S. Department of the Interior Bureau of Indian Education	Demo User 🔻
 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal 	
User Activity	
User Activity (Summary)	
Logout	

USER ACTIVITY

View user activity by clicking on the **User Activity** link. By default, user activity for the previous 7 days will be shown. User activity details include username, IP address, time stamp, and module visited.

Bureau of Indian Education				Demo Us
to BIE Science Assessment Portal				
User Activity	User Activity			
User Activity (Summary)	Active in the last	t 7 days		
Logout	Username	IP Address	Time Stamp	Module
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:28:24 AM	User Activity
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:28:24 AM	User Activity
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:28:24 AM	User Activity
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:28:17 AM	Main Page
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:28:17 AM	Main Page
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:28:17 AM	Main Page
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:26:51 AM	Created For Me
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:26:51 AM	Created For Me
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:26:51 AM	Created For Me
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:21:11 AM	Download Center
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:21:11 AM	Download Center
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:21:11 AM	Download Center
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:21:11 AM	Download Center
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:21:11 AM	Download Center
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:21:11 AM	Download Center
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:21:10 AM	Main Page
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:21:10 AM	Main Page
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:21:10 AM	Main Page
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:21:08 AM	Other
	Demo User	108.80.66.177	08/13/24 11:21:08 AM	Other

To view user activity details for a different period of time, click on the drop-down menu and make a different time window selection.

User Activity	
Active in the last 7 days	
Q Search	
Active in the last 7 days	
Active users today	
Active in the last 2 days	
Active in the last 3 days	
Active in the last 4 days	
Active in the last 5 days	

USER ACTIVITY (SUMMARY)

The **User Activity (Summary)** report shows summary-level data for user activity within the reporting component. There are four tabs within the report: Summary, By User, By Report, and By Organization.

Summary

The Summary tab shows three metrics:

- **# of Unique Logins**: The number of unique users that logged in for the given time period. A single user that logs in multiple times in one day will be counted once.
- **# of Total Logins**: The number of total logins for a given time period. A single user that logs in five times in one day will be counted five times.
- **# of Reports Accessed**: The total number of reports that were accessed for a given time period.

Additionally, users are able to select one of four displays for each metric: Daily, Weekly, Monthly, and Yearly. Daily and Weekly metrics will be shown as a bar graph while Monthly and Yearly will be shown in a table. Users can mouse hover on the bars within the Daily and Weekly view to see exact numbers.





By User

The **By User** tab allows users to see summary statistics for site usage by user. The information shown can be filtered by date range or username. The following pieces of information can be seen in this tab:

- User: Username
- Home Orgs: a list of orgs that the user belongs to
- Role: the level of user access
- Login Page: the number of ties a user logged in
- Report Page: the number of reports a user generated
- Main Page: the number of times a user navigated to the home page (excluding initial login)
- Other: the number of times a user accessed a page other than the three previously mentioned pages.

e Report Page Main Page	Othe
1 2	3
1 2	4
	1 2 1 2

By Report

The **By Report** tab gives users insight into which reports are most commonly created at their organization(s). The information in this table can be filtered by program, report, and date range. This view shows four pieces of information:

- Program: the test the report was being generated for
- Report: the generic name of the report being generated
- Report Type: the type of report being generated (e.g., roster, summary, etc.)
- Count: the number of times this report was generated

immary By User By Report	By Organization		
Program: Any	Report: Any]	
rom: 07/30/2024 To: 08/13/2024	Disaggregate by Page Vie	ws	
Program	Report	Report Type	Count
Program	Report	Report Type	



Users also have the option to select the **Disaggregate by View** checkbox to add the report views that the user was accessing, such as chart view versus table view.

ummary By User By R	eport By Organizati	on		
Program: Any From: 07/30/2024 To: 08/13/2	Report: Any	• ate by Page Views		
Program	Report	Report Type	Report View	Count
Benchmark Assessment	Student List	troster	roster	2
Pa	age 1 of 1			

By Organization

The **By Organization** tab allows users to view usage statistics based on the organization that the user belongs to. The data in this table can be filtered by view, date range, and org type. This view shows four pieces of information:

- Organization
- Type: the org-level of the organization (state, district, or school)
- View (Login, Report, Main, Other): the number of times that organization accessed the selected page.
- Bar Visual: a visual representation of the data provided in the View column.

w: Total Report From: 07/30/20	24 To: 08/13/202	4 Type:	
Organization	Туре	Report	
yber City School 1-SCHCC1	School	2	1

MULTI-STATE ALTERNATE ASSESSMENT (MSAA)

The Multi-State Alternate Assessment (MSAA) is a comprehensive assessment system designed to promote increasing higher academic outcomes for students with significant cognitive disabilities in preparation for a broader array of post-secondary outcomes. MSAA is currently administered in the areas of ELA and Math in Grades 3-8 and 11 and Science in grades 5, 8 and 11.

MSAA (ALTERNATE ASSESSMENT) REPORTS

There are three types of reports available from the Reporting home page for MSAA (Alternate Assessment) Performance Summary View, Roster View, and Data Tools.

The **Performance Summary View** report provides school performance data in a table or graphical format and allows customization using various summary statistics.

Bureau of Indian Education												(?) Help 🗹	D	emo l	Jser 🔻
 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal 															
Performance Summary View: MSAA (A	lternate Asses	sment), C	yber City S	School 1-	SCHCC1, 2024, G	rade 3				c	Deptions Save Do	wnload	Table	Chart	Transpose
					Englis	n Langua	ge <mark>Art</mark> s				М	athemati	cs		
					Average Scale	Level 1	Level 2	Level 3	Level 4		Average Scale	Level 1	Level 2	Level 3	Level 4
Group	Admin	Grade	Enrolled	Tested	Score	%	96	%	%	Tested	Score	%	%	%	%
Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1	2024	Grade 3	1	1	1244	0	0	100	0	1	1245	0	0	100	0

The **Roster View** report provides dynamic access to assessment results and demographic information for multiple students under your current organization. Interactive tools allow users to further explore the data.

Bureau of Indian Education				(? Help	Demo User
- Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal					
Roster View: MSAA (Alternate Ass		Options Save	Download Roster Student		
		Englis	h Language Arts	м	athematics
Last Name	First Name	Scale Score	Performance Level	Scale Score	Performance Level
Student001	Demo	1235	Level 2	1246	Level 3
Student002	Demo	1252	Level 3	1255	Level 4
Student003	Demo	1231	Level 1	1251	Level 3

Through the **Roster View** report, users can access an **Individual Report** that provides individual results for each student.

DI REPORTING USER GUIDE

Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal					
ndividual Report : MSAA (Altern	ate Assessment), Cyber (Options Si	Ave Download		
Student001, Demo					
Gudent ID: 123456789	District	Name: Cyber City District-CCD	School Name: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1		
Date of Birth: 01/01/2014	Student	Grade: Grade 3			
Score Results	Score	Performance Level		Percent	
ELA	1235	Level 2			
Reading				59	
Writing				33	

Data Tools provides the ability to create summary statistics, frequency distributions, cross-tab and scatter plots. These tools are also available within specific reports by clicking on column headers.



GENERATING A REPORT

The Reporting home page displays the report types for the subject areas and test administrations available to you.

🗢 Back to BIE Scienc	Assessment Portal	
Program:	MSAA (Alternate Assessment)	Last Name Please enter at least 4 character
Report:	Performance Summary View	
· Admin:	✓ 2024 2023 2022	
Grade:	• Grade 3 Grade 4 Grade 5 Grade 6 Grade 7	Grade 8 Grade 11
Organization	1 selected (clear)	
Organization	1 selected (clear)	
Organization Q BIE State	1 selected (clear)	
Organization Q BIE State Cyber Ci	y District-CCD	
Organization Q BIE State Cyber Ci	1 selected (clear) y District-CCD ♥ ▲ r City School 1-SCHCC1	

To generate a report:

- 1. Select a program from the **Program** drop-down list.
- 2. Select an available report type from the **Report** drop-down list.
- 3. Select an administration for which test data are available.
- 4. Select a grade.
- 5. Use the **Organization** menu to select a School(s) to which you have access.
- 6. When you have finished specifying the parameters, click **Get Report** to generate the report you selected. The selected report is generated with the specified parameters.

To customize the report, see the <u>Customization Options</u> section.

Bureau of Indian Education								ာ Demo Use
Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal rformance Summary View: MSAA (Al	ternate Assessment)	, Cyber Ci	ty School 1	-SCHCC1,	2024, Grade 3 🚺			Options Save Download The Chart Tra
					English	Language	Arts	Organization Stats Disaggregate Filter Suppression
						Level 1	Leve	Organization 1 selected (clear)
Group	Admin	Grade	Enrolled	2	Average Scale Score	%	96	Search within Bureau Operated Schools-BOS
yber CitySchool 1-SCHCC1	2024	Grade 3	1	1	1233	100	0	BIE State
								Cyber City District-CCD
								Groups Per Page 20 Cancel Upda

- 1. Upon generating a report, the selected parameters appear at the top of the page and the content of the report is displayed below.
- 2. To rearrange the report, sort columns by clicking a column header and selecting **Sort**. The data can be sorted into ascending or descending order, numerically or alphabetically.
- To change the number of records shown on each page of the report, click on the Options icon in the upper right above the report, and then select a number from the menu next to Groups Per Page and click Update.

Additional fields and score data can be added by selecting **Fields** in or **Scores** (see the "Fields" and "Stats" in the "Customization Options" section at the end of the user guide for more information). Data can be filtered or isolated by using the **Search** or **Filter** menus (see "Search" and "Filter" in the "Customization Options" section at the end of the user guide for more information).

4. Use the navigation buttons at the bottom of the report to page back and forth through the reports or type a page number in the **Jump to** field, and then click **Go**.



VIEWING STUDENT REPORTS

On a **Roster View** report, you can select one of the available buttons, **Roster** or **Student**, above the report to change the view to a roster list for all student in the selected group or a set of detailed individual student reports for each student in the selected group. (The Roster view is set as the default.) Once on an Individual Report, you can return to the roster list by clicking again on the Roster button.

Roster

Bureau of Indian Education				Help	Demo User			
Eack to BIE Science Assessment Portal								
Roster View: MSAA (Alternate Ass	sessment), Cyber City School 1	-SCHCC1, 2024, Grade 3		Options Save	Download Roster Stude			
		Englis	h Language Arts	Mathematics				
Last Name	First Name	Scale Score	Performance Level	Scale Score	Performance Level			
itudent001	Demo	1235	Level 2	1246	Level 3			
itudent002	Demo	1252	Level 3	1255	Level 4			
Student003	Demo	1231	Level 1	1251	Level 3			

Student (Individual Report)

Bureau of Indian Education				🕐 Demo User 🔻
Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal ndividual Report : MSAA (Alternative)	ate Assessment), Cyber (City School 1-SCHCC1, 2024, Grade 3	Dptions Sa	Download Roster
Student001, Demo				
Student ID: 123456789	District	Name: Cyber City District-CCD	School Name: Cyber City	School 1-SCHCC1
Date of Birth: 01/01/2014	Student			
Score Results	Score	Performance Level		Percent
ELA	1235	Level 2		
Deadlast				59
Reading				
Writing	1. 			33

Use the arrows at the bottom of the page to view each Individual Student Report within the selected group.

In addition to selecting the Student button to see a set of individual student reports for all students in the group, you can click on a student name in the roster view in order to access an individual report for only that student.

		English Language Arts				
Last Name	First Name	Scale Score	Performance Level			
Student001	Demo	1235	Level 2			
Student002	Demo	1252	Level 3			
Student003	Demo	1231	Level 1			



 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Individual Report : MSAA (Alternate) 	Assessment), Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1, 2024, Grade 3									
Drill To Selection: Students whose Last Name is Student001, First Name is Demo										
Student001, Demo										
Student ID: 123456789	District Name: Cyber City District-CCD									
Date of Birth: 01/01/2014	Student Grade: Grade 3									

USING STUDENT SEARCH

You can quickly create a report for an individual student by searching for the student. In the **Student Search** field, search for the student by their Last Name, First Name, or Student ID. A list of potential matches will appear.

	lence Assessment Portal			-	
Program:	MSAA (Alternate Assessment)	Stud	ent ID 🔹	1234	×
Report:	Roster View 💌	Stude	ent001, Demo 1	23456789	
Admin:	• 2024 2023 2022				
Grade:	• Grade 3 Grade 4 Grade 5 Grade 6 Grade	e 7 Grade 8	Grade 11		
Q Searce BIE State	ch within Bureau Operated Schools-BOS]			
Cybe	r City District-CCD)			
• c	yber City School 1-SCHCC1				
	ber City School 2-SCHCC2				
Cyl					
Cyl Cyl	ber City School 3-SCHCC3				

Click on a student in the list of potential matches to generate a list of their testing history. Click the "more results" link to see a detailed list of the potential matches based on the criteria you entered.

Selecting a student from the list of potential matches will take you to a cumulative list of that student's test results (testing history). Selecting/clicking a student name from the "more results" view will also take you to the student's cumulative results.



 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Student Search Cumulative Report MSAA (Alternate Assessment) 		
Student001, Demo		
Student ID: 123456789		
2024, Grade 3	District Name: Cyber City District-CCD School Name: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC	ELA Scale Score: 1235 ELA Performance Level: Level 2 Mathematics Scale Score: 1246 Mathematics Performance Level: Level 3

Clicking on a test event in the cumulative search report (e.g., 2024, Grade 3) will give you a detailed individual report.

 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal ndividual Report : MSAA (Alternation) 	* *	5 🛓		1				
Drill To Selection: Students whose Last Nar	I To Selection: Students whose Last Name is Student001, First Name is Demo					Studen		
Student001, Demo								
Student ID: 123456789	District	School Name: Cyber City	School Name: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC					
Date of Birth: 01/01/2014								
Score Results	Score	Performance Level		Percent				
ELA	1235	Level 2						
Reading				59				
Writing				33				
44.44	1246	Level 3						

Clicking on the **Roster** button above the top right of the Individual Student Report will navigate you to a roster view where you can continue your analysis and/or select other students.

VIEWING DATA TOOLS REPORTS

Data Tools reports can be accessed directly from the main report selections page, providing a summary statistics report intended to streamline data analysis. The Data Tools report allows you to view frequency distributions, summary statistics, cross-tabulation and scatter plot reports across available score and field data points all within a single report.

The data tool functionality (summarize, distribute, cross-tab, plot) can also be accessed as options from the column headers in the Student List report.

From the **Data Tools** report, select from four analysis options indicated by the buttons at the top right of the report. Summary statistics is the default view.





SUMMARIZE

Instantly see summary statistics, such as mean and standard deviation, by clicking on the **Summarize** button. Using the Summarize tool will provide a classroom summary report providing the mean, minimum, and maximum score. As an Admin, the Summarize feature will provide the same report for students in the selected grade level, school, or district organization who have taken the item set.

Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Summary Statistics: MSAA (Altern	Options Save Downlo	summarize Distribute Cross-Tab Plot			
ELA Scale Score					
Population	Valid N	Minimum	Maximum		
3	3 3			1231	1252
3	3	1239.3	11.2	1231	1252

You can also view summary statistics by demographic subgroups, such as gender by clicking the **Options** button, selecting the **Disaggregate** tab, and then clicking on a demographic group and choosing **Update**.

Organization	Stats	Disaggregate	Search	Filter	 ×
Subgroup	s				
	3	ſ			
• Gender	Ethnicity				

DISTRIBUTE

Generate a frequency distribution for a score by clicking on the **Distribute** button on the Data Tools report.

 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Frequency Distribution: MSAA (Alternate Assessment), Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1, 2024, Grade 3 						X Options	값 Save	Download	Summarize	Distribute	Cross-Tab	Plot
ELA Scale Score												
	ELA Scale Score	Frequency	Cum. Frequency	Percent	Cum. Percent	0			% 17			34
2024, Grade 3 (1200 - 1290)	1231	1	1	33.3	33.3							
	1235	1	2	33.3	66.7							
	1252	1	3	33.3	100.0							
									%			
						0			17			34

You can also view frequency distributions by demographic subgroups, such as gender, by clicking the **Options** button, selecting the **Disaggregate** tab, and then clicking on a demographic group and choosing **Update**.



CROSS TABULATION

Generate a cross tabulation based on achievement level, subscore achievement level, demographics, or various test information by clicking on the **Cross-Tab** button from the Data Tools report.

 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Cross-Tab: MSAA (Alternate Assessment), Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1, 2 	024, Grade 3	Opt	k 🗘 上	Summarize Distribute	Cross-Tab Plot
ELA Performance Level by Mathematics Performance Level					
Number Tested 🔹					
		ELA Perform	nance Level		
Mathematics Performance Level	Level 1	Level 2	Level 3	Level 4	Total
Level 1	0	0	0	0	0
Level 2	0	0	0	0	0
Level 3	1	1	0	0	2
Level 4	0	0	1	0	1
Total	1	1	1	0	3

If you navigate from a frequency distribution or summary statistics with only one variable selected, a message will appear instructing you to add a second variable (score or field) to view a cross-tab report.

		C	X options	☆ Save	Download	μ _{Summarize}	Distribute	Cross-Tab	Plot
Organization	Stats	Fields	Sean	ch	Filter				×
This is a bivaria Stats and/or Fie button will beco Scores	te analysi elds tab. O ome avail	s and requ Ince two va able.	ires two ariables	have l	bles to be se been selecte	elected from	m the date'		
							Canc	el U	

You can also change the cross-tab selection in the **Stats** and/or **Fields** tabs listed under the **Options** button or filter the results shown on the Cross-Tab report using the **Filter** tab. You can make selections among various tabs before clicking **Update** to refresh the report view with new selections.



Adjust the variables displayed on the Cross-Tab report by choosing from the drop-down menu.

LA Performance Level by Mathematics Performance Level					

 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Cross-Tab: MSAA (Alternate Assessment), Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1, 	2024, Grade 3	OF	🛠 🟠 🚣	d Summarize Distribute	Cross-Tab Plot
ELA Performance Level by Mathematics Performance Level					
Percent of Total					
		ELA Perform	nance Level		
Mathematics Performance Level	Level 1	Level 2	Level 3	Level 4	Total
Level 1	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Level 2	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Level 3	33.3	33.3	0.0	0.0	66.7
Level 4	0.0	0.0	33.3	0.0	33.3
Total	33.3	33.3	33.3	0.0	100.0

SCATTER PLOT

Generate a scatter plot based on available scores by clicking on the **Plot** button from the **Data Tools** report.





If you navigate from a frequency distribution or summary statistics with only one variable selected, a message will appear instructing you to add a second variable (score) to view a scatter plot report.

Organi	ization St	tats Sea	arch Filt	ter				×
This is	a bivariate ar	nalysis and	requires tw	vo variables	to be selected	d from the		
Stats a	nd/or Fields 1	tab. Once t	wo variable	s <mark>have been</mark>	selected, the	'Update'		
button	will become	available.						
so	cores							
			1.10 M M					
V EL	A Scale Score	Mather	matics Scale	e Score				
1000								
						Car	ncel Up	date
Science Assessment I	Portal ate Assessment), (Cyber City Scho	ol 1-SCHCC1, 20	024, Grade 3		* ☆	± I U	
Science Assessment I : MSAA (Alterna	Portal ate Assessment), C	Cyber City Scho	ol 1-SCHCC1, 20	024, Grade 3		Options Save	→ ↓ ↓ Download Summaria	ee Distribute Cross-Tab
Science Assessment I : MSAA (Alterna s Scale Score v	Portal ate Assessment), C ''s ELA Scale Score	Cyber City Scho	ol 1-SCHCC1, 20	024, Grade 3		<mark>≹</mark> ☆ Options Save	₽ Pownload Summari	ee Distribute Cross-Tab
Science Assessment I : MSAA (Alterna s Scale Score v	Portal ate Assessment), C /s ELA Scale Score	Cyber City Scho	ol 1-SCHCC1, 20	024, Grade 3		¥ ☆ Options Save	Download Summark	e Distribute Cross-Tab
Science Assessment I : MSAA (Alterna s Scale Score v	Portal ate Assessment), C rs ELA Scale Score	Cyber City Scho	ol 1-SCHCC1, 20	024, Grade 3		Options Save	L Summark Download Summark n=3 Correlation = 0.72 II To Roster Report	e Distribute Cross-Tab
Science Assessment I : MSAA (Alterna s Scale Score v	Portal ate Assessment), C rs ELA Scale Score	Cyber City Scho	ol 1-SCHCC1, 20	024, Grade 3		Options Save	Download ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓	ze Distribute Cross-Tab
Science Assessment I : MSAA (Alterna s Scale Score v	Portal ate Assessment), C Is ELA Scale Score	Cyber City Scho	ol 1-SCHCC1, 20	024, Grade 3		Options Save	Download Summark n=3 Correlation = 0.72 III To Roster Report	e Distribute Cross-Tab
Science Assessment i : MSAA (Alterna s Scale Score v	Portal ate Assessment), C /s ELA Scale Score 1290 1280 1270	Cyber City Scho	ol 1-SCHCC1, 20	024, Grade 3		Doptions Save	n=3 Correlation = 0.72	e Distribute Cross-Tab
Science Assessment i : MSAA (Alterna s Scale Score v	Portal ate Assessment), C /s ELA Scale Score 1290 1280 1270 1260	Cyber City Scho	ol 1-SCHCC1, 20	024, Grade 3		Doptions Save	n=3 Correlation = 0.72	e Distribute Cross-Tab
Science Assessment I : MSAA (Alterna s Scale Score v	Portal ate Assessment), C /s ELA Scale Score 1290 1280 1270 1260 1250	Cyber City Scho	ol 1-SCHCC1, 20	024, Grade 3		Doptions Save	n=3 Correlation = 0.72	e Distribute Cross-Tab
Science Assessment I : MSAA (Alterna s Scale Score v	Portal ate Assessment), C /s ELA Scale Score 1290 1280 1270 1260 1250 1250 1240	Cyber City Scho	ol 1-SCHCC1, 20	024, Grade 3		Doptions Save	n=3 Correlation = 0.72 Ill To Roster Report	e Distribute Cross-Tab
Science Assessment I : MSAA (Alterna s Scale Score v agos signed	Portal ate Assessment), C /s ELA Scale Score 1290 1280 1270 1260 1250 1250 1240 1230	Cyber City Scho	ol 1-SCHCC1, 20	024, Grade 3		2 Dri	n=3 Correlation = 0.72 Ill To Roster Report Predicted Prediction Band 1 Student 2 to 9 Students	e Distribute Cross-Tab
Science Assessment I : MSAA (Alterna s Scale Score v alternation of the state of th	Portal ate Assessment), C Is ELA Scale Score 1290 1280 1270 1260 1250 1240 1230 1220	Cyber City Scho	ol 1-SCHCC1, 20	024, Grade 3		2 Dri	Predicted Predicted Summark	e Distribute Cross-Tab
Science Assessment I : MSAA (Alterna s Scale Score v	Portal ate Assessment), C // S ELA Scale Score 1290 1280 1270 1260 1250 1240 1230 1240 1230	Cyber City Scho	ol 1-SCHCC1, 20	024, Grade 3		2 Dri	Predicted Predicted Students 10 or more Student	e Distribute Cross-Tab

- 1. You may enlarge sections of the scatter plot by clicking and dragging to draw a box around the section of the graph you wish to enlarge.
- 2. You can click **Drill to Roster Report** in the top right corner of the graph to drill to a Roster View report for the students shown in the current scatter plot view.

You can also change scatter plot sections in the **Stats** tab under the **Options** button and search the results shown on the scatter plot report using the **Search** tab. You can make selections among various tabs before clicking **Update** to refresh the report view with the new selections.



CUSTOMIZATION OPTIONS

Reports can be customized by changing the options of the report. Changes may be made to multiple tabs at once before updating.

Organization Stats	Disaggregate	Filter	Supp	ression			×
Organization				2 sel	ected (clea	ar)	
Q Search within But	reau Operated S	Schools-B	BOS				
BIE State							
Bureau Operated S	chools-BOS				₩ /		
✓ Cyber City Sch	ool 1-SCHCC1					Ĩ	
Cyber City Schoo	ol 2-SCHCC2						
Cyber City Schoo	ol 3-SCHCC3						
Cyber City Schoo	ol 4-SCHCC4						
	16 N					10	
Groups Per Page 20	-				Cance	el U	Jpdate

- For any report, clicking the **Options** button above the top right of the report will open a popout module with a menu of variables that can be changed. Each category of report has its own tab menu described below.
- Clicking **Update** will apply the customizations.
- Clicking **Cancel** will keep the report with existing options.
- Clicking the **x** will close the window.

DISPLAY

On any report, specify the number of groups shown per page (e.g., selecting 20 means that 20 student records will display on a single page) by choosing the **Groups Per Page** on any tab of the Options menu.

	Options	☆ Save	Download	Table	Chart	Transpose
Organization Stats Disaggregate	Filter	Supp	pression			×
Organization			2 se	lected (cle	ar)	
Q Search within Bureau Operated !	Schools-E	BOS				
BIE State						
Bureau Operated Schools-BOS				₩ /		
✓ Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1						
Cyber City School 2-SCHCC2						
Cyber City School 3-SCHCC3						
Cyber City School 4-SCHCC4						
					0	
Groups Per Page 20 🔹				Cance	el C	Jpdate

ORGANIZATION

The **Organization** tab allows you to update the report with data from different organizations that are available to you. Select the desired organization and click **Update** to refresh the report.

	Options	☆ Save	L. Download	Table	Chart	Transpose
Organization Stats Disaggregate	Filter	Supp	pression			×
Organization			2 se	lected (clea	ar)	
Q Search within Bureau Operated S	Schools-E	SOS				
BIE State						
Bureau Operated Schools-BOS				₩ ^		
✓ Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1				1 1		
Cyber City School 2-SCHCC2						
Cyber City School 3-SCHCC3						
Cyber City School 4-SCHCC4						
					-0	
Groups Per Page 20 🔹				Cance	el C	Jpdate

STATS

The **Stats** tab (available in the Performance Summary View report only) can be used to select stats or scores to view on the report. Select a button to choose a specific stat or score. To view all stats, click the Select All link, to clear click Reset. Click **Update** to view the selections in the report.

Organization	Stats Disag	gregate	Filter S	Suppression		×
Subjects					Select Al	ll / Reset
			Did Not	Average Scale	% in Each Perfo	rmance
	Enrolled	Tested	Test	Score	Level	
Across Subjects	\sim	-	-	20 7 4	170	
ELA		\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	
Mathematics	-	~		~	~	
Across Subjects ELA Mathematics	-			×	~	

Note: The options on the Stats tab adjust based on the report view. For example, when viewing the Chart View, you will have the option to adjust the stats graphed as well as the chart type.

	Options	Save Download	Table Chart Transpose
Organization Stats Disaggregate	Filter	Suppression	×
O Average scale score			
• Percent in each performance level			
Subjects			Select All / Reset
✓ ELA ✓ Mathematics			
Chart Type			
• basic centered			
Groups Per Page 20 🔻			Cancel Update



DISAGGREGATE

The **Disaggregate** tab (available in the Performance Summary View report only) allows you to disaggregate the report by different subgroups.

Disaggregate	Filter	Suppression		~
				×
у				
•			Cancel	Update
				Cancel

SUPPRESSION

The **Suppression** feature allows you apply dynamic data suppression when viewing data on the Achievement Summary Report.

- 1. Click on the desired variable from the drop-down list to select the number of students tested.
- 2. Choose Less Than, Greater Than, or Equal To to specify the logical relationship between the subgroup selected.
- 3. Enter an N count in the text box provided to suppress data if the group is less than, greater than, or equal to the N count.
- 4. Click Add to add the Suppression rule.
- 5. Click **Update**. The summary level data will be suppressed according to the rule selected.



FIELDS

The **Fields** tab (available in the Roster View report only) allows you to select student identification information, test information, and demographics to view on the report. Select the appropriate demographics and click **Update** to add these fields as columns to the report.

Organization Fields Scores Search Filter	×
∧ General Information	Select All / Reset
District Name District Number School Name	School Number
 Student Information 	Select All / Reset
Middle Initial Student ID Date of Birth Stude	nt Grade
 Demographics 	Select All / Reset
Gender Ethnicity Primary Disability	
Groups Per Page 20 🔹	Cancel Update

SCORES

The **Scores** tab (available in the Roster View report only) can be used to select scores to view on the report. Select checkboxes for Scale Score, Performance Level or Percent Correct. To view all scores in one section, click the blue header. To view all available scores, click the **Select All** link. Checkboxes can be deselected to remove specific scores. Click **Update** to view the selections in the report.

				Options	☆ Save	Download	Roster	Student
Organization	Fields	Scores	Search	Filter				×
∧ Overall Sco	ores						Select All	/ Reset
	Scale S	core	Perf	ormance Leve	el	Perc	cent Corre	ect
ELA	\sim			\checkmark			-	
Reading	14			-				
Writing	1940			-				
Mathematics	~			~			-	
Groups Per Pag	e 20	•				Cance	el U	pdate

To view all scores and reporting categories, click the **Select All** link within each section. Checkboxes can be deselected to remove specific scores or reporting categories. Click **Update** to view the selections of the report.

SEARCH

The **Search** feature (available in the Roster View report only) allows you to search for students by name, Student ID, date of birth, scores, or other options.

For example, to find students in the **Roster View** report with an ELA Scale Score of at least a 1200:

Options Save D	winload Roster Student	Options S	A L Download Roster Student
Organization Fields Scores Search Filter	×	Organization Fields Scores <u>Search</u> Filter	×
Search Reset		Search Reset	
ELA Scale Score	at least 🔹	ELA Scale Score	▼ at least ▼
O search		1200	
		Add 4	
Date of Birth			
Primary Disability		Relationship And Or	
ELA Scale Score		ELA Scale Score at least "1200"	â
ELA Performance Level	Cancol		
Mathematics Scale Score	Cancer		
Mathematics Performance Level			Cancel Update

- 1. Select the subject area option from the drop-down menu to capture the total score.
- 2. Select At Least, At Most, or Equal to.
- 3. Enter the score value (1200) in the text box.
- 4. Click Add.
- 5. Choose the **Relationship**.

And will show only students who fall under all the selected characteristics, whereas **Or** will show students who fall under at least one of the selected characteristics.

6. Click Update

The report will refresh showing only students matching the search criteria.

Roster View: MSAA (Alternate Assessme	nt), Cyber City School 1-SCHCC, 2024,	Grade 3	
Search: ELA Scale Score at least 1200			
		Englis	h Language Arts
Last Name	First Name	Scale Score	Performance Level
Student001	Demo	1235	Level 2
Student002	Demo	1252	Level 3
Student003	Demo	1231	Level 1



FILTER

The **Filter** feature (available in all reports) allows you to include or exclude students based on demographic variables.

- 1. Click on the desired demographic variable from the drop-down list to select a subgroup. Click on another demographic variable to select more than one subgroup.
- 2. Choose the **Relationship**, by selecting **And** or **Or** to specify the logical relationship between the subgroups selected.

And will show only students who fall under all the selected characteristics, whereas **Or** will show students who fall under at least one of the selected characteristics.

3. Click Update.

Selections display as boxes under **Relationship**. Click on the trash can icon displayed to remove the selection.

	Options	Save D	wnload	oster Student
Organization Fields Scores Search	Filter			×
∧ Filter				
Add Filter Reset				
Showing students who are		•		
Relationship And Or 2				
Female				<u></u> 一
American Indian/Alaskan Native				â
Groups Per Page 20 🔹		3	Cancel	Update

SCIENCE ASSESSMENT

SCIENCE ASSESSMENT REPORTS

There are three types of reports available from the Reporting home page for BIE Science Assessments. Performance Summary View, Roster View, and Data Tools.

The **Performance Summary View** report provides school performance data in a table or graphical format and allows customization using various summary statistics.

Bureau of Indian Education						(?) 🔁 Help 🗹 Recent	Demo User 🤻
 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal 							
Performance Summary View: Science (General Educati	on), Cyber City School 1-SCHC	C1, 2024, Grad	e 5		Options Save	Download Table	Chart Transpos
					Science		
				Novice	Nearing Proficiency	Proficient	Advanced
Group	Admin	Grade	Tested	%	%	%	%
Cuber City School 1 SCHCC1	2024	Grade 5	2	100	0	0	0

The **Roster View** report provides dynamic access to assessment results and demographic information for multiple students under your current organization. Interactive tools allow users to further explore the data.

Bureau of Indian Education	(?) Uemo User ▼		
F Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal			
Roster View: Science (General Educat	ion), Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1, 2024, Grad	de 5	Options Save Download Roster Student
		Scie	ence
Last Name	First Name	Scale Score	Achievement Level
Student001	Demo	Did Not Meet Minimum Attempt	Did Not Meet Minimum Attempt
Student002	Demo	533	Novice
Student003	Demo	527	Novice

Through the **Roster View** report, users can access an **Individual Report** that provides individual results for each student.

DI REPORTING USER GUIDE

Back to BIE Science Assessment P	ortal			
ndividual Report : Science	(General Education), Cyber City Schoo	ol 1-SCHCC1, 2024, Grade 5	Options Save	Download Roster
Student001, Demo				
Student ID: 123456789	District Name: Cyb	er City District-CCD	School Name: Cyber City Sc	hool 1-SCHCC1
Date of Birth: 01/01/2011	Student Grade: Gra	de 5		
Score Results	Scale Score	Achievement Level	Performance	Indicator
Science	Did Not Meet Minimum Attempt	Did Not Meet Minimum Attempt		
Physical Sciences			Did Not Meet	Minimum Attempt
Life Sciences			Did Not Meet	Minimum Attempt
Earth and Space Sciences			Did Not Meet	Minimum Attempt

Data Tools provides the ability to create summary statistics, frequency distributions, cross-tab, and scatter plots. These tools are also available within specific reports by clicking on column headers.



GENERATING A REPORT

The Reporting home page displays the report types for the subject areas and test administrations available to you.

Bureau o	f Indian Education		Shared Reports	Download Cente	(?) Help 🗹	Becent	Saved Reports	Demo l	Jse
 Back to BIE Scie 	nce Assessment Portal								
Program:	Science (General Education)		Last	Name	▼ P	lease ent	ter at least 4	4 characters	. (
Report:	Performance Summary View								
Admin:	• 2024 2023 2022								
Grade:	• Grade 5 Grade 8 Grade 11								
Organizatio	n: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1								
Organizatio	n: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 within Bureau Operated Schools-BOS								
Organizatio	n: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 n within Bureau Operated Schools-BOS								
Organizatio	n: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 n within Bureau Operated Schools-BOS	~							
Organizatio Q Search BIE State Bureau	n: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 n within Bureau Operated Schools-BOS u Operated Schools-BOS ber City School 1-SCHCC1								
Organizatio	n: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 n within Bureau Operated Schools-BOS u Operated Schools-BOS ber City School 1-SCHCC1 er City School 2-SCHCC2								
Organizatio Q Search BIE State Bureau Q Cybe	n: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 within Bureau Operated Schools-BOS u Operated Schools-BOS ber City School 1-SCHCC1 er City School 2-SCHCC2 er City School 3-SCHCC3								



To generate a report:

- 1. Select a program from the **Program** drop-down list.
- 2. Select an available report type from the **Report** drop-down list.
- 3. Select an administration for which test data are available.
- 4. Select a grade.
- 5. Use the **Organization** menu to select a School(s) to which you have access.
- 6. When you have finished specifying the parameters, click **Get Report** to generate the report you selected. The selected report is generated with the specified parameters.

To customize the report, see the <u>Customization Options</u> section.

U.S. Begardmant of the interfer Bureau of Indian Education			Help 🗹 Rec	Demo	User 🔻
 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal berformance Summary View: Science (General Education) 	Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1, 2024, Grad		is Save Download	Table Chart	Transpose
		Organization Stats Disaggregate Filte Organization	r Suppression 1 sele	ected (clear)	×
Group	2 Admin Grade	Q Search within Bureau Operated School	s-BOS		
Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1	2024 Grade 5	BIE State Bureau Operated Schools-BOS		₩ ^	
		✓ Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1			
		Cyber City School 2-SCHCC2			
		Cyber City School 3-SCHCC3			
		Cyber City School 4-SCHCC4			
		Groups Per Page 20 💌		Cancel	Update

- 1. Upon generating a report, the selected parameters appear at the top of the page and the content of the report is displayed below.
- 2. To rearrange the report, sort columns by clicking a column header and selecting **Sort**. The data can be sorted into ascending or descending order, numerically or alphabetically.
- 3. To change the number of records shown on each page of the report, click on the **Options** icon in the upper right above the report, and then select a number from the menu next to **Groups Per Page** and click **Update**.

Additional fields and score data can be added by selecting **Fields** in or **Scores** (see the "Fields" and "Stats" in the "Customization Options" section at the end of the user guide for more information). Data can be filtered or isolated by using the **Search** or **Filter** menus (see "Search" and "Filter" in the "Customization Options" section at the end of the user guide for more information).

4. Use the navigation buttons at the bottom of the report to page back and forth through the reports or type a page number in the **Jump to** field, and then click **Go**.



VIEWING STUDENT REPORTS

On a **Roster View** report, you can select one of the available buttons, **Roster** or **Student**, above the report to change the view to a roster list for all student in the selected group or a set of detailed individual student reports for each student in the selected group. (The Roster view is set as the default.) Once on an Individual Report, you can return to the roster list by clicking again on the Roster button.

U.S. Department of the Interior Bureau of Indian Education	Bureau of Indian Education				
Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Roster View: Science (General Education)), Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1, 2024, Grad	e 5	Yes Chi Land Image: Chi Student Options Save Download Roster Student		
		Scie	ence		
Last Name	First Name	Scale Score	Achievement Level		
Student001	Demo	Did Not Meet Minimum Attempt	Did Not Meet Minimum Attempt		
Student002	Demo	533	Novice		
Student003	Demo	527	Novice		

Student (Individual Report)

U.S. Department of the Interior Bureau of Indian Educa	tion 👕		🕜 🕒 Demo User
Back to BIE Science Assessment P adividual Report : Science	Portal (General Education), Cyber City Schoo	ol 1-SCHCC1, 2024, Grade 5	★ ☆ ▲ Options Save Download
Student001, Demo			
Student ID: 123456789	District Name: Cyb	er City District-CCD	School Name: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1
Date of Birth: 01/01/2011	Student Grade: Gra	de 5	
Score Results	Scale Score	Achievement Level	Performance Indicator
Science	Did Not Meet Minimum Attempt	Did Not Meet Minimum Attempt	
			Did Not Meet Minimum Attempt
Physical Sciences			
Physical Sciences Life Sciences			Did Not Meet Minimum Attempt

Use the arrows at the bottom of the page to view each Individual Student Report within the selected group.

In addition to selecting the Student button to see a set of individual student reports for all students in the group, you can click on a student name in the roster view in order to access an individual report for only that student.

		Science		
Last Name	First Name	Scale Score	Achievement Level	
Student001	Demo	Did Not Meet Minimum Attempt	Did Not Meet Minimum Attempt	
Student002	Demo	533	Novice	
Student003	Demo	527	Novice	



 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Individual Report : Science (General 	l Education), Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1, 2024, Grade 5
Drill To Selection: Students whose Last Name i	s Student002, First Name is Demo
Student002, Demo	
Student ID: 123456789	District Name: Bureau Operated Schools-BOS
Date of Birth: 01/01/2011	Student Grade: Grade 5

USING STUDENT SEARCH

You can quickly create a report for an individual student by searching for the student. In the **Student Search** field, search for the student by their Last Name, First Name, or Student ID. A list of potential matches will appear.

 Back to BIE Scie 	ence Assessment Portal					
Program:	Science (General Education)	St	udent ID	•	1234	×
Report:	Roster View 💌	Stu	udent001, Dem	o 12	3456789	
Admin:	• 2024 2023 2022					
Grade:	• Grade 5 Grade 8 Grade 11					
Organizatio	on: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1					
Organizatio	on: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 ch within Bureau Operated Schools-BOS					
Organizatio	on: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 ch within Bureau Operated Schools-BOS					
Organizatio	on: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 ch within Bureau Operated Schools-BOS					
Organizatii Q Searc BIE State Cyber	on: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 ch within Bureau Operated Schools-BOS r City District-CCD yber City School 1-SCHCC1					
Organizatio	on: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 ch within Bureau Operated Schools-BOS ch vithin Bureau Operated Schools-BOS ch vithin Bureau Operated Schools-BOS ch vithin Bureau Operated Schools-BOS vithin Bureau Operated					
Organization	on: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 ch within Bureau Operated Schools-BOS a r City District-CCD yber City School 1-SCHCC1 ber City School 2-SCHCC2 ber City School 3-SCHCC3					

Click on a student in the list of potential matches to generate a list of their testing history. Click the "more results" link to see a detailed list of the potential matches based on the criteria you entered.

Selecting a student from the list of potential matches will take you to a cumulative list of that student's test results (testing history). Selecting/clicking a student name from the "more results" view will also take you to the student's cumulative results.



 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Student Search Cumulative Report Science (General Education) 		
Student001, Demo		
2024, Grade 5	District Name: Bureau Operated Schools-BOS School Name: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1	Science Scale Score: 537 Science Achievement Level: Novice

Clicking on a test event in the cumulative search report (e.g., 2024, Grade 5) will give you a detailed individual report.

rill To Selection: Students whose Last Name	Options	Save Do	wnload	Roster	Studer		
Student001, Demo							
Student ID: 123456789	District Name: Bu	reau Operated Schools-BOS	School Name: Cybe	r City School	1-SCHCC1		
Date of Birth: 01/01/2011	Student Grade: G	rade 5					
Score Results	Scale Score	Achievement Level	Performa	nce Indicato	r		
Science	537	Novice					
Physical Sciences			Below				
Life Sciences			Below				
Earth and Space Sciences			Below				

Clicking on the **Roster** button above the top right of the Individual Student Report will navigate you to a roster view where you can continue your analysis and/or select other students.

VIEWING DATA TOOLS REPORTS

Data Tools reports can be accessed directly from the main report selections page, providing a summary statistics report intended to streamline data analysis. The Data Tools report allows you to view frequency distributions, summary statistics and cross-tabulation across available score and field data points all within a single report.

The data tool functionality (summarize, distribute, cross-tab, plot) can also be accessed as options from the column headers in the Student List report.

From the **Data Tools** report, select from four analysis options indicated by the buttons at the top right of the report. Summary statistics is the default view.



SUMMARIZE

Instantly see summary statistics, such as mean and standard deviation, by clicking on the **Summarize** button. Using the Summarize tool will provide a classroom summary report providing the mean, minimum, and maximum score. As an Admin, the Summarize feature will provide the same report for students in the selected grade level, school, or district organization who have taken the item set.

Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Summary Statistics: Science (General E	ducation), Cyber City School 1-	5CHCC1, 2024, Grade 5		Options Sa	ave Download Summarize Distribute Cross-Tab
Science Scale Score					
Population	Valid N	Mean	S.D.	Minimum	Maximum

You can also view summary statistics by demographic subgroups, such as gender by clicking the **Options** button, selecting the **Disaggregate** tab, and then clicking on a demographic group and choosing **Update**.



DISTRIBUTE

Generate a frequency distribution for a score by clicking on the **Distribute** button on the Data Tools report.

Frequency Distribution: Science	(General Education), Cyber City	/ School 1-SCHCC1,	, 2024, Grade 5			Opt	ions Save	Download	Summarize Distribute	Cross-Tab
Science Scale Score										
	Science Scale Score	Frequency	Cum. Frequency	Percent	Cum. Percent	0		% 25		50
2024, Grade 5 (1200 - 1290)	527	1	1	50.0	50.0					
	533	1	2	50.0	100.0					
								96		
						0		25		50

You can also view frequency distributions by demographic subgroups, such as gender, by clicking the **Options** button, selecting the **Disaggregate** tab, and then clicking on a demographic group and choosing **Update**.



CROSS TABULATION

Generate a cross tabulation based on achievement level, subscore achievement level, demographics, or various test information by clicking on the **Cross-Tab** button from the Data Tools report.

Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Cross-Tab: Science (General Education), Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1,	2024, Grade 5		★ ☆ Options Save	Download	Distribute Cross-1
Science Achievement Level by Physical Sciences Performance Indica Number Tested	tor				
		Science Achieven	nent Level		
Physical Sciences Performance Indicator	Novice	Nearing Proficiency	Proficient	Advanced	Total
Below	2	0	0	0	2
At/Near	0	0	0	0	0
Above	0	0	0	0	0
Total	2	0	0	0	2

If you navigate from a frequency distribution or summary statistics with only one variable selected, a message will appear instructing you to add a second variable (score or field) to view a cross-tab report.

			Opt	ions Save	Download	Summarize	Distribute	Cross-Tab
Organization	Stats	Fields	Search	Filter				×
This is a bivaria Stats and/or Fie button will bec Scores	te analysi elds tab. O ome availa	s and requ nce two va able.	ires two var iriables hav	iables to be s e been selec	selected fro	om the odate'		
						Cance	U	pdate

You can also change the cross-tab selection in the **Stats** and/or **Fields** tabs listed under the **Options** button or filter the results shown on the Cross-Tab report using the **Filter** tab. You can make selections among various tabs before clicking **Update** to refresh the report view with new selections.



Adjust the variables displayed on the Cross-Tab report by choosing from the drop-down menu.

Science Achievement Level by Physical Sciences Performa	nce Indicator
Percent of Total	•
Number Tested	
Percent of Total	
Percent of Physical Sciences Performance Indicator Total	
Percent of Science Achievement Level Total	-

Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Cross-Tab: Science (General Education), Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1, 20:	24, Grade 5		Options Save	Download Summarize	Distribute Cross-T
Science Achievement Level by Physical Sciences Performance Indicator					
Percent of Total					
		Science Achieven	ient Level		
Physical Sciences Performance Indicator	Novice	Nearing Proficiency	Proficient	Advanced	Total
Below	100.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	100.0
At/Near	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Above	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
				0.0	100.0

CUSTOMIZATION OPTIONS

Reports can be customized by changing the options of the report. Changes may be made to multiple tabs at once before updating.

Organization Stats Disaggreg	ate Filter	Suppression		×
Organization		1 se	ected (clear)	
Q Search within Bureau Opera	ated Schools-E	30S		
BIE State				
Bureau Operated Schools-BOS	5		* ^	
✓ Cyber City School 1-SCHC	C1			
Cyber City School 2-SCHCC	2			
Cyber City School 3-SCHCC	3			
Cyber City School 4-SCHCC	4			
C			J	
				6



- For any report, clicking the **Options** button above the top right of the report will open a popout module with a menu of variables that can be changed. Each category of report has its own tab menu described below.
- Clicking **Update** will apply the customizations.
- Clicking **Cancel** will keep the report with existing options.
- Clicking the **x** will close the window.

DISPLAY

On any report, specify the number of groups shown per page (e.g., selecting 20 means that 20 student records will display on a single page) by choosing the **Groups Per Page** on any tab of the Options menu.

Organization Stats Disaggregate	Filter	Supp	ression		_	×
Organization			2 se	ected	(clear)	
Q Search within Bureau Operated	Schools-E	OS				
BIE State						
Bureau Operated Schools-BOS				*		
. Cuber City School 1 SCHCC1				~		
					-	
Cyber City School 2-SCHCC2						
Cubar City School 2 SCHCC2						
Cyber City School 3-SCHCCS						
Cyber City School 4-SCHCC4						
Cyber City School 4-SCHCC4						

ORGANIZATION

The **Organization** tab allows you to update the report with data from different organizations that are available to you. Select the desired organization and click **Update** to refresh the report.

Organization Stats Disaggregate	Filter	Supp	ression			×
Signification States Signebuce	THEET.	oupp	i contoni			~
Organization			1 se	lected (cle	ear)	
Q Search within Bureau Operated	Schools-E	30S				
DIE State						
Ble State					_	
Bureau Operated Schools-BOS				# 1	~	
✓ Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1						
✓ Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 Cyber City School 2-SCHCC2						
✓ Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 Cyber City School 2-SCHCC2						
✓ Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 Cyber City School 2-SCHCC2 Cyber City School 3-SCHCC3						
✓ Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 Cyber City School 2-SCHCC2 Cyber City School 3-SCHCC3 Cyber City School 4-SCHCC4						
 ✓ Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 Cyber City School 2-SCHCC2 Cyber City School 3-SCHCC3 Cyber City School 4-SCHCC4 						
 ✓ Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 Cyber City School 2-SCHCC2 Cyber City School 3-SCHCC3 Cyber City School 4-SCHCC4 						
 ✓ Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1 Cyber City School 2-SCHCC2 Cyber City School 3-SCHCC3 Cyber City School 4-SCHCC4 						

STATS

The **Stats** tab (available in the Performance Summary View report only) can be used to select stats or scores to view on the report. Select a button to choose a specific stat or score. To view all stats, click the Select All link, to clear click Reset. Click **Update** to view the selections in the report.

3		Options	Save Download	Table Chart Transpose
Organization Stats	Disaggregate	Filter	Suppression	×
∧ Subjects				Select All / Reset
	Tested	Average Scale Score	% in Each Achievement Level	% in Each Performance Indicator
Science	~		~	- 1
Physical Sciences		-	-	
Life Sciences	11201	-	-	
Earth and Space Sciences	-	121		
Groups Per Page 20	•			Cancel Update

Note: The options on the Stats tab adjust based on the report view. For example, when viewing the Chart View, you will have the option to adjust the stats graphed as well as the chart type.

	Options	☆ Save	L. Download	Table	Chart	Transpose
Organization <u>Stats</u> Disaggregate	Filter	Supp	pression			×
O Average scale score						
• % in Each Achievement Level						
Subjects				4	Select Al	l / Reset
✓ Science						
Chart Type						
• basic centered						
O % in Each Performance Indicator						
Groups Per Page 20 🔹				Cance	el C	Jpdate



DISAGGREGATE

The **Disaggregate** tab (available in the Performance Summary View report only) allows you to disaggregate the report by different subgroups.

	Optior	s Save	Download	Table	Chart Trar	لم spose
Organization Stats Dis	aggregate Filte	r Sup	pression			×
 Subgroups 						
Gender LEP Specia	al Ed FAY					
				- I		
Sroups Per Page 20				Cancel	Updat	e

SUPPRESSION

The **Suppression** feature allows you apply dynamic data suppression when viewing data on the Achievement Summary Report.

- 1. Click on the desired variable from the drop-down list to select the number of students tested.
- 2. Choose Less Than, Greater Than, or Equal To, to specify the logical relationship between the subgroup selected.
- 3. Enter an N count in the text box provided to suppress data if the group is less than, greater than, or equal to the N count.
- 4. Click Add to add the Suppression rule.
- 5. Click **Update**. The summary level data will be suppressed according to the rule selected.



FIELDS

The **Fields** tab (available in the Roster View report only) allows you to select student identification information, test information, and demographics to view on the report. Select the appropriate demographics and click **Update** to add these fields as columns to the report.

Options Save Dow	nload Roster Student
Organization Fields Scores Search Filter	×
∧ General Information	Select All / Reset
District Name District Number School Name School Num	ber
Student Information Middle Initial Student ID Date of Birth Student Grade	Select All / Reset
Demographics Gender LEP Special Education FAY	Select All / Reset
Groups Per Page 20 🔹	Cancel Update

SCORES

The **Scores** tab (available in the Roster View report only) can be used to select scores to view on the report. Select checkboxes for Scale Score, Performance Level or Percent Correct. To view all scores in one section, click the blue header. To view all available scores, click the **Select All** link. Checkboxes can be deselected to remove specific scores. Click **Update** to view the selections in the report.

				Options	☆ Save	Download	Roster	Student
Organization	Fields	Scores	Search	Filter				×
∧ Overall Sco	ores						Select Al	l / Reset
	Scale S	core		Ach	ieveme	ent Level		
Science	~	l			~			
∧ Reporting	Categories						Select Al	l / Reset
				Performan	nce Indi	cator		
Physical Science	es							
Life Sciences								
Earth and Spac	e Sciences							
Groups Per Pag	e 20	•				Car	ncel	Jpdate

To view all scores and reporting categories, click the **Select All** link within each section. Checkboxes can be deselected to remove specific scores or reporting categories. Click **Update** to view the selections of the report.

SEARCH

The **Search** feature (available in the Roster View report only) allows you to search for students by name, Student ID, date of birth, scores, or other options.

For example, to find students in the **Roster View** report with an ELA Scale Score of at least a 1200:

Options Save Dov	wnload Roster Student	Copions Save Lownload Image: Coster
Organization Fields Scores <u>Search</u> Filter Search Reset	×	Organization Fields Scores <u>Search</u> Filter
Science Scale Score	at least 🔹	Science Scale Score
Q Search		500 3
Student ID		Add 4
Date of Birth		Relationship And Or 5
Science Scale Score		Crience Scale Score at least "Eno"
Science Achievement Level		
Physical Sciences Performance Life Sciences Performance	Cancel Update	Groups Per Page 20 Cancel Update

- 1. Select the subject area option from the drop-down menu to capture the total score.
- 2. Select At Least, At Most, or Equal to.
- 3. Enter the score value (500) in the text box.
- 4. Click Add.
- Choose the Relationship.
 And will show only students who fall under all the selected characteristics, whereas Or will show students who fall under at least one of the selected characteristics.
- 6. Click Update

The report will refresh showing only students matching the search criteria.

Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Roster View: Science (General Education), Cyber Search: Science Scale Score at least 500	City School 1-SCHCC1, 2024, Grade 5			X Options	Save Download
				Scienc	e
Last Name	First Name	Student ID	Scale Score		Achievement Level
Student002	Demo	164808810	533		Novice
Student003	Demo	172146033	527		Novice



FILTER

The **Filter** feature (available in all reports) allows you to include or exclude students based on demographic variables.

- 1. Click on the desired demographic variable from the drop-down list to select a subgroup. Click on another demographic variable to select more than one subgroup.
- 2. Choose the **Relationship**, by selecting **And** or **Or** to specify the logical relationship between the subgroups selected.

And will show only students who fall under all the selected characteristics, whereas **Or** will show students who fall under at least one of the selected characteristics.

3. Click Update.

Selections display s boxes under **Relationship**. Click on the trash can icon displayed to remove the selection.

	Options	☆ Save	Download R	oster Student
Organization Fields Scores Search	Filter			×
∧ Filter				
Add Filter Reset				
Showing students who are			- 1	
Relationship And Or 2				
Male				â
LEP				â

SCIENCE BENCHMARK ASSESSMENT

The Science Benchmark Assessment tests three different levels: Grade 5, middle school, and high school. There are 4 forms per grade level and each form covers different content/standards. Each form is 12-14 items, there will be 10-12 selected response and 2 open response items. The open-ended response questions will be scored by teachers, they will be provided a scoring rubric in the scoring component of the online platform. The Science benchmark assessments are aligned to Next Generation Science Standards.

BENCHMARK ASSESSMENT REPORTS

There are two types of reports available from the Reporting home page for Science Benchmark Assessment: Student List Report and Data Tools.

The **Student List** report provides dynamic access to assessment results and demographic information for multiple students under your current organization. Interactive tools allow users to further explore the data.

		Tota	al Scon	e													Items					
Last Name	First Name	Score	Max	%	Item	Item 2	Item 3	Item 4	Item 5	Item It	ltem 7	Item 8	Item 9	Item 10	ltem 11	Item 12	Item 13	ltem 14	ltem 15	ltem 16	ltem 17	Iten 18
ugusttwentyfor	QAPTone	3	28	11	0	0		в	0	0		0		0		1	с	в	D		0	0
									-													
ugusttwentyfor	QAPTone	3	28	11	1	0		в	0	0		0		0		0	A	D	A		0	0
ugusttwentyfor	QAPTone	3	28	11	1	0		В	0	0		0		0		0	A	D	A		0	0
gusttwentyfor	QAPTone	3	28	11	1	0		В	0	0		0		0		0	A	D	A		0	0
igusttwentyfor	QAPTone	3	28	11	1	0		B	0	0		0		0		0	A	D	A		0	0

Through the **Student List** report, users can access an **Individual Student Report** that provides individual results for each student.

 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Individual Student Report: Benchm PT 9623 Test (09/06/2023 - 09/07/202 	nark Assessment, Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1, 2023-2 23)	2024, Science, QA	Options	☆ Save	L. Download	Roster	Student
Amelia, PTQAPTZeroFive							
Student ID: 241633505	District Name: Cyber City District-CCD	School N	lame: Cybe	r City Scl	hool 1-SCHCC	1	
Date of Birth: 10/02/2011	Student Grade: Grade 05						
Standards		Score Earned /	Possible	Points			
Science :		2/3			67	%	

Data Tools provides the ability to create summary statistics, frequency distributions, and scatter plots. These tools are also available within specific reports by clicking on column headers.



GENERATING A REPORT

The Reporting home page displays the report types for the subject areas and test administrations available to you.

Program:	Benchmark Assessment	Last Name Please enter at least 4 characters
i rogium.		
Report:	Data Tools 🔹	
Admin:	2024-2025 • 2023-2024 2022-2023	
Subject:	• Science	
		Tacte
Organizatio	n: Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1	
Q Searcl	within Cyber City District-CCD	QA PT 9623 Test (09/06/2023 - 09/07/2023)
BIE State		
	City District-CCD	
Cyber		
Cyber	per City School 1-SCHCC1	

To generate a report:

- 1. Select a program from the **Program** drop-down list.
- 2. Select an available report type from the **Report** drop-down list.
- 3. Select an administration for which test data are available.
- 4. Select a subject area.
- 5. Use the **Organization** menu to select a District or School(s) to which you have access.
- 6. Select the item set from the **Tests** drop-down.
- 7. When you have finished specifying the parameters, click **Get Report** to generate the report you selected. The selected report is generated with the specified parameters.

Note: STCs will see an **Organization** menu instead of Teacher selection to select a School(s) to which you have access.

To customize the report, see the <u>Customization Options</u> section.



NAVIGATING A REPORT

Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal udent List: Benchmark Assessment, Cy	ber City School 1-SCHCC1, 2023-2024, Sc	cience, QA PT 9623 1	Test (09/06/2023 - 09/07/2023)
•		Tot	a Fields Scores Filter Search
2 Last Name	First Name	Score	▲ General Information Select All / Rese
melia	PTQAPTZeroFive	2	District Name District Number School Name School Number Class Name
urora	PTQAPTOneTwo	5	
va	PTQAPTZeroSix ^I	5	Forminante
nloe	PTQAPTZeroFour	5	▲ Student Information Select All / Res
aniel	PTQAPTTwoThree	0	Middle Initial Student ID Date of Pith Student Crade
			Demographics Select All / Res Gender LEP Special Education
			Groups Per Page 20 Cancel Updat
		_	

- 1. Upon generating a report, the selected parameters appear at the top of the page and the content of the report is displayed below.
- 2. To rearrange the report, sort columns by clicking a column header and selecting **Sort**. The data can be sorted into ascending or descending order, numerically or alphabetically.
- 3. To change the number of records shown on each page of the report, click on the **Options** icon in the upper right above the report, and then select a number from the menu next to **Groups Per Page** and click **Update**.
- 4. Use the navigation buttons at the bottom of the report to page back and forth through the reports or type a page number in the **Jump to** field, and then click **Go**.

VIEWING STUDENT REPORTS

On a **Student List** report, you can select one of the available buttons, **Roster** or **Student**, above the report to change the view to a roster list for all student in the selected group or a set of detailed individual student reports for each student in the selected group. (The Roster view is set as the default.) Once on an Individual Student Report, you can return to the roster list by clicking again on the Roster button. Both Users (teachers) and Admins are able to generate Student Reports. Users will only see results for students within their classes, while STCs will have visibility to their assigned organizations.

Roster

The response under the Item Number heading within Items is the response the student answered for that item. The color of the response is determined as follows: black = correct response, red = incorrect response, pink = partially correct response.



Item Preview

When viewing the roster list, you can preview any of the items. To preview an item, click the item number, and then click **Item Preview**. A preview of the item will open in a new tab in your browser.

	Total Score			Items						
First Name	Score	Max	%	Item 1	Item 2	Item 3	Item 4	Item 5		
PTQAPTZeroFive	2	3	67	Sort	>					
PTQAPTOneTwo	5	6	83	Item Preview		1	1	2		
PTQAPTZeroSix	5	6	83	Respon	se Analysis	1	1	2		
PTQAPTZeroFour	5	6	83	0	1	1	1	2		
PTOAPTTwoThree	0	6	0	0	0	0	0			



Response Preview

When viewing the roster list, you can preview how a student responded to an item. To preview a student's item response, click the response for the item number, and then click **Response Preview**. A preview of the items will open in a new tab in your browser and shows the response the student selected.

	Total Score			Items						
First Name	Score	Max	%	Item 1	Item 2	Item 3	Item 4	Item 5		
PTQAPTZeroFive	2	3	67	1	Α					
PTQAPTOneTwo	5	6	83	0 Respo	onse Preview	1	1	2		
PTQAPTZeroSix	5	6	83	0	1	1	1	2		
PTQAPTZeroFour	5	6	83	0	1	1	1	2		
PTOAPTTwoThree	0	6	0	0	0	0	0			

Response Analysis

When viewing the roster list, you can view a response analysis for a particular item. To view an item's response analysis, click the item number, and then click **Response Analysis**.

	Total Score					Items					
First Name	Score	Max	%	Item 1	Item 2	Item 3	Item 4	Item 5			
PTQAPTZeroFive	2	3	67	1	A	ort >					
PTQAPTOneTwo	5	6	83	0	1	em Preview	1	2			
PTQAPTZeroSix	5	6	83	0	1	1	1	2			
PTQAPTZeroFour	5	6	83	0	1	1	1	2			
PTOAPTTwoThree	0	6	0	0	0	0	0				

A response analysis of the selected item will open.

 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Response Analysis: Benchmark Asse 	ssment, Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1	l, 2023-2024, Science, QA PT 9623	Test (09/06/2023 - 0	9/07/2023)			Options	☆ Save	Download	Chart
Item 2: Science										
Student's Response	Score	% 0	20	40	%	60		80		100
1. Response State 1	1	60.0	20	10		00				100
2. A	1	20.0								
3. Response State 3	0	20.0								
					96					

The response analysis displays a summary of how students performed on an individual item. The first column displays how the student answered while the second column indicates the score for that response. Number Tested and Percent display the number and percent of students for each response.



Student (Individual Student Report)

U.S. Department of the Interior Bureau of Indian Education	1		н	? Ielp 🗹	Recent	Demo U	ser 🔻
Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Individual Student Report: Benchr PT 9623 Test (09/06/2023 - 09/07/20	nark Assessment, Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1, 2023-20 23)	24, Science, QA	A X Options	☆ Save	Download	d Roster	Student
Amelia, PTQAPTZeroFive							
Student ID: 241633505	District Name: Cyber City District-CCD	Schoo	ol Name: Cyber	City Sc	hool 1-SCF	HCC1	
Date of Birth: 10/02/2011	Student Grade: Grade 05						
Standards		Score Earne	d / Possible P	oints			
Science :		2/3				67%	
	Page 1 of 5 Jump t	o: 1 Go					

Use the arrows at the bottom of the page to view each Individual Student Report within the selected group.

In addition to selecting the Student button to see a set of individual student reports for all students in the group, you can click on a student name in the roster view in order to access an individual report for only that student.

		Total Score				
Last Name	First Name	Score	Max	%		
Amelia	PTQAPTZeroFive	2	3	67		
Aurora	PTQAPTOneTwo	5	6	83		
Ava	PTQAPTZeroSix	5	6	83		
Chloe	PTQAPTZeroFour	5	6	83		
Daniel	PTOAPTTwoThree	0	6	0		

 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal 	
Individual Student Report: Benchr PT 9623 Test (09/06/2023 - 09/07/20	nark Assessment, Cyber City School 1-SCHCC1, 2023-2024, Science, QA 23)
Drill To Selection: Students whose Last Name	is Amelia, First Name is PTQAPTZeroFive
Amelia, PTQAPTZeroFive	
Student ID: 241633505	District Name: Cyber City District-CCD
Date of Birth: 10/02/2011	Student Grade: Grade 05



VIEWING DATA TOOLS REPORTS

Data Tools reports can be accessed directly from the main report selections page, providing a summary statistics report intended to streamline data analysis. The Data Tools report allows you to view summary statistics, frequency distributions, and scatter plot reports across available score and field data points all within a single report.

The data tool functionality (summarize, distribute, plot) can also be accessed as options from the column headers in the Student List report.

From the **Data Tools** report, select from four analysis options indicated by the buttons at the top right of the report. Summary statistics is the default view.



SUMMARIZE

Instantly see summary statistics, such as mean and standard deviation, by clicking on the **Summarize** button. Using the Summarize tool will provide a classroom summary report providing the mean, minimum, and maximum score. As an Admin, the Summarize feature will provide the same report for students in the selected grade level or school who have taken the item set.

 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Summary Statistics: Benchmark Assess 	ment, Cyber City School 1-SCH	CC1, 2023-2024, Science,	QA PT 9623 Test (09/06/:	2023 - 09/07/2023) X	s Save Download Summarize Distribute Plot
Total Score					
Population	Valid N	Mean	S.D.	Minimum	Maximum
5	5	3.4	2.3	0	5

You can also view summary statistics by demographic subgroups, such as gender by clicking the **Options** button, selecting the **Disaggregate** tab, and then clicking on a demographic group and choosing **Update**.

			Options Save	L. Download	μ Summarize	Distribute	Plot
Stats Disa	ggregate Filter	Search					×
 Subgroup 	os						
• Gender	Special Education	LEP	Class Name				

DISTRIBUTE

Generate a frequency distribution for a score by clicking on the **Distribute** button on the Data Tools report.

 Back to BIE Science Assessment Portal Frequency Distribution: Benchma 	ark Assessment, Cyber City S	chool 1-SCHCC1, 202	3-2024, Science, QA F	PT 9623 Test (0	9/06/2023 - 09/07	7/2023)	ions Save	Download Summarize	e Plot
Total Score									
	Total Score	Frequency	Cum. Frequency	Percent	Cum. Percent	0		% 30	60
2023-2024, Science (0 - 6)	0	1	1	20.0	20.0			55	00
	2	1	2	20.0	40.0		-		
	5	3	5	60.0	100.0				
								96	
						0		30	60

You can also view frequency distributions by demographic subgroups, such as gender, by clicking the **Options** button, selecting the **Disaggregate** tab, and then clicking on a demographic group and choosing **Update**.

				Options	☆ Save	L. Download	µ Summarize	Distribute	Plot
Stats	Disaggregate	Filter	Searc	1					×
∧ Sub	ogroups								
• Gen	der Special Ec	lucation	LEP	Clas	s Name				
							Canc	el Ui	odate
							curre		



SCATTER PLOT

Generate a scatter plot based on available scores by clicking on the Plot button from the Data Tools



If you navigate from a frequency distribution or summary statistics with only one variable selected, a message will appear instructing you to add a second variable (score) to view a scatter plot report.

				Options	☆ Save	L. Download	μ Summarize	Distribute	Plot
Stats	Filter	Search							×
This is a Stats ar button	i bivariate id/or Field will becon	analysis and re Is tab. Once two ne available.	equires tw o variables	o variable have bee	s to be s n select	selected fro ted, the 'Up	om the odate'		
∧ Ov	erall Score	25							
∧ Sta	indards ce								
							Cance	ιU	pdate



- 1. You may enlarge sections of the scatter plot by clicking and dragging to draw a box around the section of the graph you wish to enlarge.
- 2. You can click **Drill to Student List** in the top right corner of the graph to drill to a Student List report view for the students shown in the current scatter plot view.

You can also change scatter plot sections in the **Stats** tab under the **Options** button and search the results shown on the scatter plot report using the **Search** tab. You can make selections among various tabs before clicking **Update** to refresh the report view with the new selections.

CUSTOMIZATION OPTIONS

Reports can be customized by changing the options of the report. Changes may be made to multiple tabs at once before updating.

Options Save Downl	oad Roster Student
Fields Scores Filter Search	×
∧ General Information	Select All / Reset
District Name District Number School Name School Number	Class Name
Form Name	
▲ Student Information	Select All / Reset
Middle Initial Student ID Date of Birth Student Grade	
▲ Demographics	Select All / Reset
Gender LEP Special Education	
Groups Per Page 20 🔹	Cancel Update



- For any report, clicking the **Options** button above the top right of the report will open a popout module with a menu of variables that can be changed. Each category of report has its own tab menu described below.
- Clicking **Update** will apply the customizations.
- Clicking **Cancel** will keep the report with existing options.
- Clicking the **x** will close the window.

DISPLAY

On any report, specify the number of groups shown per page (e.g., selecting 20 means that 20 student records will display on a single page) by choosing the **Groups Per Page** on any tab of the Options menu.

Options Save Downloa	d Roster Student
Fields Scores Filter Search	×
∧ General Information	Select All / Reset
District Name District Number School Name School Number	Class Name
Form Name	
Student Information	Select All / Reset
	Select Ally Reset
Middle Initial Student ID Date of Birth Student Grade	
Demographics	Select All / Reset
Gender LEP Special Education	
Groups Per Page 20 C	ancel Update

FIELDS

The **Fields** tab (available in Student List reports only) allows you to select student identification information, test information, and demographics to view on the report. Select the appropriate demographics and click **Update** to add these fields as columns to the report.

Options Save Download Roster Student
Fields Scores Filter Search X
▲ General Information Select All / Reset
District Name District Number School Name Class Name
Form Name
▲ Student Information Select All / Reset
Middle Initial Student ID Date of Birth Student Grade
Demographics Select All / Reset
Gender LEP Special Education
Groups Per Page 20 Cancel Update

SCORES

The **Scores** tab (available in Student List reports only) can be used to select score to view on the report. Select checkboxes for Items and/or Standards. To view all items and standards, click the **Select All** link within each section. Checkboxes can be deselected to remove specific scores or reporting categories. Click **Update** to view the selections in the report.



To view all scores and reporting categories, click the **Select All** link within each section. Checkboxes can be deselected to remove specific scores or reporting categories. Click **Update** to view the selections of the report.

FILTER

The **Filter** feature (available in all reports) allows you to include or exclude students based on demographic variables.

- 1. Click on the desired demographic variable from the drop-down list to select a subgroup. Click on another demographic variable to select more than one subgroup.
- 2. Choose the **Relationship**, by selecting **And** or **Or** to specify the logical relationship between the subgroups selected.

And will show only students who fall under all the selected characteristics, whereas **Or** will show students who fall under at least one of the selected characteristics.

3. Click **Update**.

Selections display s boxes under **Relationship**. Click on the trash can icon displayed to remove the selection.

	★ ☆ ▲ Options Save Download
Fields Scores <u>Filter</u> Search	×
∧ Filter	
Add Filter Reset	
Showing students who are	- 1
Relationship And Or 2	
Female	â
LEP	â
Groups Per Page 20	3 Cancel Update

SEARCH

The **Search** feature (available in Student List reports only) allows you to search for students by name, Student ID, date of birth, scores, or other options.

For example, to find students in the school **Student List** report with a total score of at least a 3 on a particular item set:

Test (09/06/2023 - 09/07/2023)	★ ☆ Options Save	Download Roster	Student				Options	☆ Save	Download R	oster Student
Fields Scores Filter <u>Search</u>	~		×	za Fields Searc	Scores Filt h Reset	ser Search				×
Total Score 1	2	at least	•	Total	Score			•	at least	•
Q Search				Add						
First Name Student ID				Relation	nship 💿 And	Or 5				
Class Name Date of Birth				Total Se	core at least "3"					Ê
Total Score		Cancel	Jpdate	Groups	Per Page 20	•			Cancel	Update
Science				L	20				Currect	

- 1. Select the subject area option from the drop-down menu to capture the total score.
- 2. Select At Least, At Most, or Equal to.
- 3. Enter the score value (3) in the text box.
- 4. Click Add.
- Choose the Relationship.
 And will show only students who fall under all the selected characteristics, whereas Or will show students who fall under at least one of the selected characteristics.
- 6. Click Update

The report will refresh by showing only students matching the search criteria.

Student List: Benchmark Assessment, Cyl Search: Total Score at least 3	per City School 1-SCHCC1, 2023-2024, S	cience, QA PT 9623	Test (09/06	6/2023 - 09	9/07/2023)		Options Sav	e Download	Roster Stude
		Total Score			Items				
Last Name	First Name	Score	Max	%	Item 1	Item 2	Item 3	Item 4	Item 5
Aurora	PTQAPTOneTwo	5	6	83	0	1	1	1	2
Ava	PTQAPTZeroSix	5	6	83	0	1	1	1	2
Chloe	PTQAPTZeroFour	5	6	83	0	1	1	1	2